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I urge you to vote NO on SB 1510. This bill prohibits officers from making traffic stops 

based on improper vehicle lights, which will lead to reduced safety. Often times 

people who are pulled over for light issues are DUI cases and are posing a risk to 

everyone around them and by making it more difficult for law enforcement to keep 

people off the road who shouldn't be driving in the first place you are putting law 

abiding citizens and their children in danger. To play the race card with this bill and 

make white officers, law enforcement in general, and police departments and 

jails/prisons out to be oppressors for the far lefts agenda is truely disgusting and 

dangerous. I feel the need to remind you law makers that reverse racism is still 

racism. 

 

The $10 million the lawmakers behind this bill want to push to The Northwest Health 

Foundation which is dedicated to “eliminating laws rooted in white supremacy” is a 

waste of tax payer dollars that would be funneled to a racist and Marxist group. 

These initiatives decrease public safety, and the most-impacted are the very citizens 

these initiatives purport to serve. Shame on you folks. I urge you to vote NO on SB-

1510. Thank you. 

 

Chad Kernutt 

Albany, Oregon 


